
June-August 2019 Schedule 

The Beginnings of the "Interesting Evenings" 

                 

One of the features of the Tramp & Trail club is the "Interesting Evenings."  Interesting evenings 
were started about 1943 and were intended as a sort of winter get-together.  A committee of five, 
increased to six in 1962, planned the program of several meetings in the fall and winter 
time.  Talks were given by outside speakers, usually, and they showed slides or movies to 
illustrate their talks. For a while the club members were assigned, by alphabetical order, to bring 
cookies or sandwiches, but later, it was decided that it would be simpler for the committee to 
bring light refreshments.  These meetings were first held in the old Munson Williams Proctor 
residence, that was later torn down to make way for the present Auditorium. More recently, 
interesting evenings were held at the First Federal Savings and Loan building.* 

The interesting evenings still continue today.  With talks from our members and outside 
speakers.  This is just one of the social events that were created as a direct result of the Tramp 
and Trail Club.     

Reprint from 1946 - 1966 history book. 
By Sharon Kaelin 

 


